
 
 
 
 
 
Stakeholder briefing 
 
Changes to our leadership team 
We are very proud that Paula Clarke, Chief Officer, has been asked to support the 
national Covid-19 vaccination programme.  
 
We are delighted to share with you that Marie Noelle Orzel (or Noz as we know her!) 
has agreed to return as our Chief Officer for the period of January 2021 to April 
2021. 
  
This will provide us with much-needed continuity and, of course, Noz brings a wealth 
of expertise, including managing the national and regional relationships and support 
to the Severn sub-region critical care network. 
  
In the meantime on behalf of all of us, we’d like to thank Catherine Phillips (our 
Director of Finance) for stepping up at such short notice and for acting as Chief 
Officer until Noz rejoins us in the New Year. 
 
Constructing excellence south west awards 
Last Friday we were thrilled to receive a special award at the Constructing 
excellence awards south west for the teams who planned and built our hospital.  
 
Our hospital is a true multi-agency partnership and we are very proud of each and 
every individual, team and organisation who helped us make sure that we were 
ready for care for patients with compassion, if needed.

 
Please note: during standby our stakeholder briefings will be fortnightly. 
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